






Town of Parkland 
Town Board Meeting 
November 10, 2014 
 
The bill paying session was called to order at 6:30 p.m. It was off tape requiring no need 
for discussion, The November 10, 2014 Town Board meeting was called to order at 7:00 
p.m.  All recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  The full Board was present. 
 
The minutes from the October 13, 2014 Town Board meeting were reviewed.  There were 
no questions or correction to the minutes.   Dean made a motion to approve the 
September 8, 2014 minutes. Chad seconded the motion.  
 
The Treasurer’s report was reviewed. There were no questions or corrections to the 
Treasurer’s report. Dean made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Chad 
seconded the motion. 
  
The bills were in order.  Chad made a motion to pay the bills.  Dean seconded the motion. 
 
The next Town Board meeting will be held December 8, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
MAIL: 
 
A copy of a letter that was sent to Steven Terhume, 5590 E City Limits Road, South 
Range, WI was received from the Douglas County Zoning Department.  They are 
requesting Steven Terhume attendance at their hearing to be held November 19, 2014 for 
an after-the-fact use variance to allow Steven two access driveways on his property.    
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
There was no old business. 
 
 
 NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Lorri Prendergast from the Parkland Community Club reported that Bob Granquist 
volunteered to help organize the new skating rink as far as the best location behind the 
hall and the plowing of the rink. The rink will be located behind the Town Hall near the 
road.  Enbridge Energy has contacted Terri Nichols about grant money they would like to 
give the Town to help cover the cost for lights for the rink. 
 
The Budget Hearing to approve the 2015 budget was set for November 18, 2014 at 7:00 
p.m. 
 
 
 
 



 
Lance Olson, 6061 County Road C, South Range, WI reported to the Town Board that he 
has a creek going through his property that is currently unnamed and he would like the 
approval of the Parkland Town Board to name it Birch Creek.  Chad Sisko, Supervisor 
made a motion to ok the naming of the creek from the headlands up off of the Sorenson 
Road to where it connects up with Bluff Creek to the name of Birch Creek.  Dean 
Granquist, Supervisor seconded the motion. 
 
 Marianne reported to the Board that the $100.00 that is being charged each resident each 
year for the cost to maintain the recycling area was not enough and the Town is in the red 
by approximately $6,000.00.  A discussion about having curbside pickup was discuss but 
this is something that would possible have to be put on the ballot for the April 2015 
election to see what the majority of the residents would want. It was suggested to increase 
the assessment by $20.00 for 2015.  Chad made a motion to increase the 2015 garbage 
assessment by $20.00 to a total of $120.00.  Dean seconded the motion. 
 
 Lorri Prendergast representing the Parkland Fire Department reported to the Board that 
Keith Kessler has found one last round of radio grants.  With this grant the Fire Chief is 
proposing to apply for $26,545.00 worth of radios that they could get for $9,143.88 and 
the Fire Department will pay for these radios out of money they had previously allocated 
for the DNR grant.  This grant will give them three times the radios than they would have 
received from the DNR grant which is a savings of $17,401.00.  Dean made a motion to 
approve the HS Mutual Aid Radio purchase reprogramming/trucking upgrade for the 
Parkland Fire Department for the total cost for upgrades and new radios being $26,545.00 
of which $9,143.88 the Town’s fire Department will pay.  Chad seconded the motion. 
 
Justin reported that the owner of the two trailer parks located in the Town of Parkland has 
not paid the Town the tax money he collected from each trailer since 2012.  It was also 
reported that this is a business and he should have been paying a license fee every year to 
operate the parks.  Associated Appraisal has suggested that the Town contact a Town’s 
Association Attorney to see what the Town can or should do to take care of this matter.  
Justin will contact the Town’s Attorney. 
 
Chad reported that the old boiler that heats the Town Hall during extreme cold weather 
has a leak.  Stack Brothers have looked at the boiler and reported if it’s just a section that 
needs repair it could cost anywhere from six to ten thousand dollars verses fifteen to 
Twenty thousand for a new system.  He is also going to contact another furnace repair 
company to look at the boiler to get a second opinion on fixing the old boiler verses 
replacing it with a new one.  Chad also reported the rented brush mower arrived today 
and due to the weather the employees needed to get the trucks and plows ready for the 
snowstorm so he was asked to start brushing but after only four hours of brushing the 
pump went.  Ziegler will have to either fix it in the Town garage or return it to their 
facility for repairs. 
  
 
 



 
 
With there being no further business Dean made a motion to adjourn the November 10 
2014 Town Board Meeting.  Chad seconded the motion. 
 
 
Sincerely submitted, 
 
Marianne Granquist 
Clerk for the Town of Parkland 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 





 

Proposed Birch Creek – North Tributary 

 

 

Proposed Birch Creek – South Branch 

 



 

Birch Creek Shoreline – Photo 1 
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